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TOWNSHIP OF GEORGIAN BAY PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD



C/O Box 220, Honey Harbour, ON P0E 1E0

Minutes
For the regular meeting on Thursday, November 21, 2013 at the Honey Harbour Public Library at 7:00 p.m.
Present:
Francine Albrough 
Larry Braid
Tracey Fitchett 
George Jones
Linda Shannon

Susan Stokes 
Ann Woods
Barbara Swyers (CEO)

Absent: 
 Teri Restemayer 
1.
Call to order at 6:57 p.m.
2.
Appoint Susan Stokes, Vice-Chairperson as Chairperson for this meeting.

Motion 13:54


To appoint Susan Stokes as “chair” for the November 21/13 regular Board Meeting.

Moved by George Jones

Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried


3.
Appoint a vice-chairperson for this meeting.

Motion 13:55

To appoint a vice chair, Tracey Fitchett for the regular meeting of Nov. 21/13 for the Library Board.

Moved by Ann Woods

Seconded by Linda Shannon


Carried

4..
Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest: None 

5.
Approve agenda

Motion 13:56


To approve the agenda for Thursday, November 21, 2013.

Moved by George Jones

Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried


6.
Approve the minutes from the regular meeting on Wed., October 16, 2013.

Motion 13:57

Approve the minutes of the October 16, Board Meeting.
Moved by George Jones

Seconded by Ann Woods


Carried
7.
Delegations: None

5.
Finance, Administration & Legal

a)CEO Report 
Honey Harbour:  The circulation for October was 821.  There were 6 class visits with 70 children.  

Deb successfully finished Compass 201 this fall.  The second year review for Deb was completed.
MacTier:  Circulation for October was 988.  There were 14 class visits with 378 children.  The Preschool Program had 4 sessions with a total of 19 children.  The Halloween program had 3 children.

The computer on the back desk that is the PC Reservation Server went down, was repaired by our IT Technician and unfortunately went down a second time.  It was repaired by Chris and is now working well.

The first year annual review for Nadine was completed.

A review conversation was held with Jen to identify any training needed and to verify that she was feeling comfortable with the class visits from the school and her other duties.

Port Severn:  Circulation was 218 with 103 customers visiting the library.  The Epson receipt printer was repaired last year and is not working again.  Barb is looking to purchase a replacement printer.

Overview:  A card was sent to Kevin Datema from the Board and Staff wishing him well and expressing appreciation for his work with library facilities.  Kevin sent his thanks and his regards to all.

Teri and Barb met to prepare the content for the Council presentation on November 12th.    Trustees, Francine and Ann along with Barbara presented a report to Council on Library Services, Volunteers and Port Severn.  A copy of the Service Brochure, Understanding the Library Act and a financial sheet were included in the Councillor’s package for this meeting.  There were no questions from Council after the presentation.

All staff attended a staff meeting in Honey Harbour on Monday, October 21st.  Items on the agenda included:  Work Flows; Courier; Library Aware; Weeding and a demo by Amanda on Windows 8.  

The BEAM grant was approved for $1004.25 to make the website compatible with e-devices.  Our website designer, Chris Gough is now working on this program to be finished by the end of November.  

Barbara attended an excellent workshop in Orillia Public Library on Thursday, November 7th on Displays and Merchandising in the Library.  

There were 206 downloads from Overdrive for October.

A plexiglass stand has been set up for each library displaying the various ways people can donate to the library.

b)Monthly Budget Expenses-The cheque register was reviewed by the Board.

c)Committee Reports




i.) Public Relations Committee-Nothing to report

ii) Friends of MacTier Library-Barbara has been looking into purchasing Objiwa art by William Monague in Midland for the Community Room in the MacTier Public Library.

d)Strategic Plan 2013-2016-



i)Public Service Committee-Nothing to report.



ii)Port Severn Committee- The Planning committee met on Nov.15/13, at 10am in the Honey Harbour Library.  Barb Swyers, Francine Albrough and Susan Stokes were present. 

Francine presented a drawing of the Mactier Library with updated dimensions as will be required by the future Library of Port Severn.  We discussed this at length, and agreed that the ideas were a good start for discussions.

We agreed that the logistics of a Port Severn Library Building is many years in the future.

As discussed previously the Library needs to be right off the highway on Lone Pine.  Francine suggested that we might look at the area within or attached to the park.  Therefore the library would be utilizing the parking area.

Reuse of existing shelving was considered as these shelves are lockable.

Our vision of the Library being a main hub for the community is always part of our planning.

Susan was asked to contact Larry Braid to see if he can advise us to the land availability and use around the park and on Lone Pine Rd.

We adjourned at 11:45.  No future meeting has been scheduled.
Larry Braid informed the Board that he has had discussions with the Port Severn Heights developer about space for a Nurse Practitioner and other matters.  This is in the preliminary stages right now.  Francine suggested that the Port Severn Park would be a great location for a library and asked about building space.  
The Township owns about 22 acres of property north of the water and sewage plant on Lone Pine Road.


iii)Sustainability/Funding/Grants-Nothing to report at this time.

e)Council Rep Report- Larry Braid brought news from the Township.  The Christmas Train will be in MacTier on Friday, November 29th at approximately 3:00 p.m.  Council appointed Linda Shannon to the Library Board at its November 12th meeting.  Council passed a resolution to stop the Ministry of Transportation from allowing more bill boards to go up on the 400 corridor and to not renew the current signs.  Other municipalities have also sent this direction to the Ministry.  
The District of Muskoka has approved putting a nurse practitioner in Port Severn, Severn Bridge, Port Carling and Gravenhurst.  This will happen between April and September in 2014.

The District of Muskoka has hired Michael Duben as their new CAO.

The Township of Georgian Bay has hired Andrew Stacey as Director of Operations to replace Kevin Datema and Andrew will start on December 2nd.

Larry mentioned the elementary school enrollments as follows:  MacTier Public School- 130; Honey Harbour Public School- 32 and Our Lady of Mercy- 33.

f)Library Board/Staff/Volunteer Dinner:  The dinner was attended by 34 people.  Everyone seemed to enjoy the evening.  The Library Board extended their thanks to Beth and George Jones for providing the refreshments.





g)Board meetings 
i)Remote access to meetings

Barbara now has downloaded Skype onto her laptop.  She has voice only as the laptop does not have a camera.  Barbara asked the Board, who has Skype, in order to practice.  All Trustees need to download Skype in order to attend a Board meeting when bad weather prevents them from driving to the meeting site.  Barbara will practice with Ann and then try with multiple Board Members to get this working.  
h)CEO Evaluation Committee- The committee met in November to discuss the evaluation.  The committee will make a date to meet with the CEO.


i)Capacity Building Grant- The invoices are being tracked for the grant report.

j) Budget 2014-Barbara will attend a budget review meeting on Tuesday, November 26 at 8:30 a.m. with Laurie Kennard, CAO and Jeff Lees, Director of Finance.

9.

New or Other Business:

i)SOLS Trustee Rep Report- Ann Woods attended the Trustee meeting at the Victoria Harbour Public Library in Tay Township.  Our libraries were number one on the SOLS news handout for receiving accreditation in 2013.  Ann is finding these meetings very interesting as it is an opportunity to hear what other Boards are doing and what issues they are having.  The round table discussion allows everyone to have a say and bring their ideas and library accomplishments to the table.  
Gwen Wheeler, Library Consultant talked about interlibrary loans in the province.

Laurie Gillies, SOLS CEO is retiring at the end of this year and the new CEO will be Barbara Franchetto.  Barbara is a long standing employee at SOLS and has been assisting Laurie.

ii)OLA Conference-Barbara requested permission to attend the annual conference in Toronto from Wednesday, January 29th to Saturday, February 1st.  The conference fee is $360.00 plus the cost of the hotel, mileage and meals.  The Board agreed that Barbara should attend this conference.  Any Board Member wishing to attend the Conference for 1 or 2 days should speak with Barbara.
            10.   
Closed Session: 
Motion 13:58


To go into Closed Session on November 21/13 at 8 p.m. to discuss personal matters of an 

identifiable individual, including staff and board personnel.

Moved by Linda Shannon

Seconded by Ann Woods


Carried

Motion 13:59


To rise from Closed Session at 8:10 p.m. used to discuss personal matters of an 

identifiable individual, including staff and board personnel without a report.

Moved by Francine Albrough

Seconded by George Jones


Carried

11. 
Adjournment: Next meeting on Thursday, December 5 in the MTPL at 7 p.m.

Motion 13:60


To adjourn the Board meeting of November 21/13 at 8:15 p.m.

Moved by George Jones

Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried

_____ ________





As Approved:__________

Chairperson
______________
 




As Amended:____ ______
Vice-Chair



 

______________
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